June 8, 2001

Dear John,

I feel like there are a few loose ends I need to catch up on ----as far as our correspondence is concerned. For one thing -- I didn't see the E-mail you sent on 4-18 until after the one on 4-30 arrived.  I think I wrote a note in there somewhere, and I certainly would have commented on your 4-18 E-mail if I had read it. The E-mail address is Jim's, and Kevin hadn't checked it for a long time. I don't do much E-mail. I might start--?

One comment on your 4-18 letter----Yes, I did indeed have Fred McElhenie confused with Fred Montgomery.  I'm glad you straightened me out. 

Yes, I remember Luther Buchele. Actually, I'm sure I never said one word to him, but I heard about his "ending" his college days each spring, then showing up again in September.  I remember they "burned him in effigy" the spring he actually left college. I suppose he got a degree.

The Rochdale Rag has had a few surprises for me. Several boys that I knew were in a Co-op, but I never realized it. Carroll Sprague, for one.  We attended church together several times, but I didn't know he was in a Co-op. I think he became a Supt. of Schools somewhere in Kansas.  And Curtis Glover. I didn't know he was in a Co-op. He had the same voice teacher I had.  He had a gorgeous bass voice, but was having some trouble with the languages, or something. Sounds like he became a success.  I wondered what happened to him.

Glad to hear that Dave Wilkie is still alive!! His major was Petroleum Engr., and apparently it carried him far!

Your letter about your roommates in the early days was very interesting.  

Don't feel you have to answer everything I write. I think I'm just reliving the old days.  I haven't thought much about Co-ops in the last Fifty years!  I know you are busy being "Editor". I've enjoyed your letters though.    I'm sure sorry to hear about Wendell's health problems.  Give him my best.

